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Christiania friends,

What a whirlwind 2025 has been so far. January was focused on many
things, including Christiania’s Annual Meeting—always on the last
Sunday of January. By the time you read these words we will have
entered our 2025 ministry season and completed our Annual Meeting.
A regular Annual Meeting of the church gathers the people of the
church to accomplish two things: celebrate our life together and plan
for the future. We do both by sharing stories and visions, by making
commitments to a new budget, and in our votes for new leaders.

It takes a lot of people to be the church. What is the church?
Christiania’s Constitution suggests, “The Church is a people created by
God in Christ, empowered by the Holy Spirit, called and sent to bear
witness to God’s creative, redeeming, and sanctifying activity in the
world (C4.01.).” We are gathered to be sent to share God’s story. I really
like that last part, “…called and sent to bear witness to God’s creative,
redeeming, and sanctifying activity in the world.” How are we doing?
How are we sharing (witnessing) the most important things God is
doing? 

In the next part of Chapter 4 of Christiania’s Constitution (C4.02), we
hear more about how we are to participate in God’s mission as Christ’s
Church. The first of six points reads: “(a) Worship God in proclamation
of the Word and administration of the sacraments and through lives of
prayer, praise, thanksgiving, witness, and service.” Many people think
of constitutions as boring, dry, and hard to read—I find ours to be
helpful and interesting. Christiania’s Constitution suggests our worship
is how we live—deeply trusting in God and God’s practices of loving
and praising God, loving others, and serving.
 
The Word of God provides a similar perspective when the Apostle Paul
in his letter to the Romans suggests that worship is life: Therefore, I
urge you, brothers and sisters, in view of God’s mercy, to offer your
bodies as a living sacrifice, holy and pleasing to God—this is your true
and proper worship. (Romans 12:1 NIV)  
Two questions arise for me: (1) How are we doing together as church in
worship, proclamation, sharing the sacraments and living lives of “…
prayer, praise, thanksgiving, witness, and service.”? And (2) How are we
doing individually along the same lines—living lives of worship?
Consider those places where your life is aligned with this Godly vision
as well as places for growth. 
I’d like to offer a special word of thanks to so many of you who
submitted Statements of Intent as part of our annual Stewardship
campaign, especially those participating for the first time. People of
Christiania, your generosity is amazing! Keep up the good work of
being Christ’s church. See you in worship. Mark your calendars: the
Lenten season begins with Ash Wednesday on March 5. 

Love and peace,
Pastor Jon

What is the church?
BY PASTOR JON RHODES
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 Let the word
of Christ
dwell in you
richly; teach
and
admonish
one another
in all
wisdom; and
with
gratitude in
your hearts
sing psalms,
hymns, and
spiritual
songs to God.
(Colossians
3:16)

 



Dear Christiania Family,

We are excited to celebrate the incredible stories and achievements
of our CLC family in our newsletters—but we can’t do it without YOU!
Has your child or youth recently achieved something amazing in
sports, reached a faith milestone, or made an impact through
community service? We’d love to shine a spotlight on their
accomplishments!
We also want to hear from anyone in our congregation who has a
faith story, testimony, or reflection to share—whether it’s inspired
by a sermon, podcast, Bible Study, or personal journey. It doesn’t
matter if you’ve been with us for years or are new to our church
family, your story matters!

Here’s what we’re looking for:

Personal or family accomplishments
Faith milestones or achievements
Inspirational stories of faith
Reflections on sermons, podcasts, or Bible Studies
Shout-outs to other members of our CLC family
Faith-based recommendations or insights

Our goal is to create a member spotlight list for the year,
highlighting the heart of our church and the amazing things God is
doing in our community.
If you, or someone you know, would like to contribute—whether it’s
a one-time submission or a regular feature—please reach out. 
We welcome everyone to be part of this initiative!
Let’s come together to celebrate and share the stories that make our
community so special.

With gratitude,

Alyssa Dale 
communications@clclakeville.org

Sharing Stories, Making Connections
BY ALYSSA DALE
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And let us
consider how
to provoke
one another
to love and
good deeds,
not
neglecting to
meet
together, as
is the habit
of some, but
encouraging
one another,
and all the
more as you
see the Day
approaching.
(Hebrews
10:24-25)



We want to take a moment to express our
deepest gratitude to Christian Donovan for his
incredible service as Council President of CLC.
Christian, your hard work, dedication, and
tireless efforts have left a lasting impact on our
community. 

We are especially grateful for your willingness
to listen to God’s original call to serve in
leadership. Your faithfulness and servant heart
have been an inspiration to all of us.
Thank you, Christian, for your leadership,
vision, and steadfast commitment to CLC. We
pray that God continues to guide and bless you
in all that lies ahead!

CLC Staff

What a year it has been!

It has been an honor to serve Christiania as
your Council President. I came into this role
feeling like I was going to have to stretch myself
in upholding all of the tasks at hand and getting
familiar with the church budget.

With the support of others on the church
council we were able to accomplish our goals.
You gain a deeper understanding in the role as
president of all the work our parishioners, staff,
and Pastors do to provide a service each week
as well as all of the other functions and
activities of the church.

I realized more than ever this is the work of the
church God intended for us coming together as
a community living out the teachings of Jesus.

Thank you for a great year.

Blessings to all,

Christian Donovan

PRESIDENT
FARWELL

THIS IS THE
WORK OF
THE
CHURCH
GOD
INTENDED
FOR US
COMING
TOGETHER
AS A
COMMUNITY
LIVING OUT
THE
TEACHINGS
OF JESUS.

By Christian Donovan
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Many of us have anxiously been awaiting our
new Church Photo Directory. We have had
many roadblocks since last August - when the
photo sessions ended. Becky Ruen (the person
who started this project) moved to Southern
Minnesota and the representative she was
working with from Universal Church Directory
left the company! Becky and her crew spent
many hours organizing this feat and we thank
all of them for the time they spent on this. 

After many phone calls to gather information
on how to get this job done, we have formed a
committee. Bob & Colleen Powell will be taking
pictures around the church. You may have seen
Bob snapping a few! He will be taking pictures
of those who missed the photo sessions. If you
are interested in having your photo in the new
directory, please see the schedule below.
Denise Kanfield will be working on the front
part of the directory with pictures of our church
activities. Karen Frame, Coleen Keyser and I will
be working on the Roster (names, addresses &
phone numbers). Pastor Jon and Pastor Joy are
helping gather photos and information they
would like to see in the directory.

Our goal is to have all the info to Universal by
the end of February. When they receive our
information, it will take them 20 days to put our
directory together. Then they will send it back to
us to make sure all information is correct. We
then have 20 days to return it to them to get it
published. Hopefully, we will have our new
church directory by May! It is a slow process,
but it will be worth it! 

For those of you who missed the photo sessions
last summer, we would like to invite you to have
your photo taken by Bob Powell. The photos will
be taken in the sanctuary after the worship
service on Sunday, Feb 2, and Sunday, Feb. 9.
Thank you for your patience on this important
project. 

CHURCH
DIRECTORY

FOR THOSE
OF YOU WHO
MISSED THE
PHOTO
SESSIONS
LAST
SUMMER, WE
WOULD LIKE
TO INVITE
YOU TO
HAVE YOUR
PHOTO
TAKEN BY
BOB
POWELL. 

By Renee Storlie
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February Readings:
Feb. 2: Chapter 23: Ezekiel 34:11-16, Luke 5: 17-26
Feb 9: Chapter 24: Jonah 4:1-11, Luke 16:19-31
Feb 16: Chapter 25: Isaiah 42:1-9, 
Matthew 16:13-20
Feb. 23: Chapter 26: Hebrews 11:1-8, Mark 2:1-12

Each episode is crafted to deepen your understanding of faith with accessible theology tailored for
daily life. Click on the QR code to add the Altar Echo Text Study Podcast to your listening rotation
and embark on a journey of spiritual growth! 

Wedding at Cana Text Study
Wednesday Jan 15, 2025
Join Pastors Joy, Nathan and Kim for a text study conversation on Jesus' first miracle: making more
wine for the wedding at Cana. 

Mary & Elizabeth Text Study
Wednesday, Dec. 18, 2024
Join Pastors Jon, Kim, and Nathan for a conversation on Luke 1: the visit between Elizabeth, Mary,
and the babies growing in their wombs.  

We are thrilled to share that we have exceeded our goal for new intentions and unlocked the
generous $10,000 angel donation! A heartfelt thank you to everyone who contributed — if you have
not made an intention yet, it is never too late. Stay tuned for specific details coming soon!

Community Life at Christiania
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 2024 Annual Meeting 

Each week will be guided by
McLaren’s readings in our

traditional worship setting. On
Wednesdays, we will gather

around tables for conversation,
questions, and Midweek Dinner

Church. 

"We Make The Road By Walking"
Congregational Year-Long Book Reflection

 
Are you looking for an engaging podcast that delves deep into
scripture? Check out the Altar Echo Text Study Podcast! Listen in as
Pastors Jon Rhodes and Joy Knoppel from Christiania, and Pastors Kim
Kyllo and Nathan Lyke from St. John's Lutheran Church provide deep
and insightful Bible studies. 

Altar Echo Weekly Podcast 

New Intentions 

The 2024 Annual Meeting took place on Sunday, January 26, following our worship service. We are
excited to share the 2024 Annual Church Report, highlighting how God has been working through
the incredible teams at Christiania Lutheran Church. The report also includes key budget updates
and ministry milestones. You can access the report on our website. If you have any questions, feel
free to reach out to the church office, pastors, or any of the reporting teams. 

https://fastfriar.podbean.com/e/wedding-at-cana-text-study/
https://fastfriar.podbean.com/e/mary-elizabeth-text-study/


It’s hard to find the words to express my gratitude for the welcome we were given at the celebration
of life for my brother Gary Berges. Pastor Joy, Dr. Matt, and oh so many volunteers who served in one
way or another, all made my family, and our friends feel so loved in this time of grief. The love of God
is showing and growing in this congregation. 
-Sharon Buckley and family

Thank You
From: Sharon Buckley and family
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Community Life at Christiania

The Women’s Lunch Bunch will meet
on Wednesday, February 12th at
11:30am at The Firehouse Grille in Elko
New Market. Please RSVP by Feb. 10. If
you have questions call Carol Garant at
651-341-5593.  

The next Singles Dinner is on Tuesday Feb
25th at 5:30pm at Albertas Mexican
Restaurant in New Market. All single adults
are welcome! For questions, please contact
Sharon Buckley or Alicia Ensey.

Women’s Lunch Bunch Singles Dinner 

Annual ReportCYF Youth Plant Sale
CYF Youth Plant Sale kicks off on February 17th and
runs through March 31st! Ordering is done on the
Gertens website! Funds are used to help our youth
attend camp, summer mission trips, and other
retreats throughout the year. Pick-up of orders will be
on May 9th and 10th, times to be announced.

A heartfelt thank you to all the teams and
individuals who took the time to write a report.
We also appreciate the congregation for
attending the Annual Meeting, reading the
report, and engaging with thoughtful discussions!

Join us on Sunday, March 23rd, at 11:15 AM for brats, burgers, and bingo! After
church, enjoy a tasty lunch prepared by the Congregational Life Ministry Team
and exciting rounds of BINGO with friends and family. This event will help fund
our upcoming youth mission trip, to Albuquerque, New Mexico, so come out and
support a great cause. Bring your loved ones for a fun and meaningful afternoon!

CYF Youth Mission Trip Fundraiser: Bingo & Burgers

Take a moment each day to appreciate the little moments that bring you closer to God. Snap a
picture or jot down a moment that made you feel God’s presence—whether it's a morning
sunrise, a meaningful quote, your cup of coffee, or a joyful moment with your pet.
At the end of the day, share your moment with a loved one or talk to God in prayer. Light a
candle to symbolize both the light in your home and the light of Christ. Whether at dinner or before
bed, let the candle remind you to pray for God's light to shine in the lives of those you care about.

Read: In the beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God, and the Word was God. He was in the
beginning with God. All things came into being through him, and without him not one thing came into
being. What has come into being in him was life, and the life was the light of all people. The light shines in
the darkness, and the darkness did not overtake it. (John 1:1-5)

CLC Community: At Home Spiritual Practice for February 



General: Every Tuesday: 8:00 AM - Zoom
General: Every Thursday: 10:00 AM - Zoom
Women’s Bible Study: 2nd & 4th Tuesday 9:30 AM
Men’s Bible Study: 2X Monthly Saturday 8:00 AM- Zoom

Wednesday Meals Needed
Are you willing to help out?
We’re looking for volunteers to bring dishes to share for our
Wednesday Night Dinner! Whether it’s soup, a fresh salad, or a
tasty side, your contribution is appreciated! 
Thank you for being part of this amazing community and making
this ministry possible! 

Community Life at Christiania

January
Sunday Worship 

Attendance

We’re looking for volunteers to serve on Sunday mornings in a variety of ways. No experience is
necessary! We are looking for: Greeters, Video Operators, and Communion Assistants. To sign up,
visit our website and click on “How Do I.”  Then click on “Serve.” You will see the links to sign up.

Announcement Submissions
Please use the Google submission form (instructions below) if you have a weekly or monthly announcement.
Submissions for the weekly email are due on Wednesday of each week. Announcements for the next
monthly print newsletter must be in by the 18th of each month.

Google Form Instructions:
Please visit our website, and in the navigation menu, select “Resources” and then “Announcement
Submission.” You will be taken to a form to fill out. If you have any questions, don't hesitate to get in touch
with the office: office@clclakeville.org

Sunday Bakers & Bars Needed
In addition to doughnuts we would like to
include serving  bars during our Sunday
Morning coffee hour. If you would like to
donate a pan or two of bars or would like to
help  serve coffee on Sunday mornings,  just
drop your name on the board in the
Fellowship Area.  Thanks a latte!

Sunday Morning Volunteer Opportunities

8Online data is calculated by counting the number of views live and over a 7-day period then doubling it.

January 5, 2025:   In-Person 125    Online: 84
January 12, 2025:  In-Person 107    Online: 94
January 19, 2025:  In-Person 102    Online: 104
January 26, 2025:  In-Person 107    Online N/A

Bible Studies at Christiania

mailto:office@clclakeville.org


CHRISTIANIA CHILDREN, YOUTH,
 & FAMILY MINISTIRES

CHRISTIANIA CHILDREN, YOUTH,
 & FAMILY MINISTIRES

THIS MONTHTHIS MONTH

UPCOMINGUPCOMING

NEXT MONTHNEXT MONTH

SNOW FUNSNOW FUN

SNOW TUBING
The CLC confirmation and
high school students enjoyed
snow tubing at Buck Hill. 

CHORISTER CHOIR
The Chorister Choir will sing
during worship on February
9th!

On March 9th first
communion class will

be during Sunday
School.

The Season of Lent is coming up! Keep yours eyes out for CYF Lent
Events. Brainstorm together lent sacrifices your children could

consider
10



Camp Onomia Winter Retreat
The fun of camp in a week is coming February 21-23! The Middle
School Retreat at Camp Onomia. The winter months get long, so
how about an awesome weekend filled with fun, friends, and
outside play in the winter wonderland? Camp Onomia is offering
a weekend full of camp style worships and evening devos, camp
songs and camp games... this is all of summer camp condensed
into a short weekend.

For more information or to register:
﻿WWW.CAMPONOMIA.ORG
320-532-376

The 6th-12th grade summer mission trip
will be going to Albuquerque, New
Mexico! This trip is open to all students
who will have completed 6th-12th grade
in 2025 and will take place from June 22-
27.
 

Christiania Children, Youth, & Family Ministires
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CYF Youth Summer Mission Trip

Sunday School at
10:15 am during
Coffee Hour. All
children (Preschool
thru 5th Grade)
are welcome.

Confirmation meets on Wednesdays
at 6:30 pm. Students are part of our
Dinner Church Worship and break off
after with Pastor Joy for a lesson.
High School meets at 6:30 PM on
Wednesdays.

REMINDERSREMINDERS

CYF Wishlist: Supporting Our Youth

New items have been added to the CYF Wishlist.
Thank you for your support of our youth and
their youth room space! The list can be found on
our website. www.clclakeville.org

Cookie Decorating
On Sunday, February 9th the children will be
decorating cookies during Sunday School! 

Early bird ends
March 15th 



Christiania has many
ministry partners! We
want to feature our
partners and the
ministry we share in
together.

 

Our partners include:

Saint Paul Area Synod

Urban Ventures

Evangelical Lutheran
Church of America 

Evangelical
Lutheran Church in 
Ihemi, Tanzania

Northfield Retirement
Community

Lutheran Social Service

Camp Onomia

Local Food Shelves

Christiania Partners 
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February Food Shelf
Heart-y Breakfast Foods
We are collecting breakfast items for the
food shelf this month. Donations can be
placed in the baskets at the front
entrance. 
Thank you for your contributions! 

Blood Drive at CLC: March 4



Prayer List
Let us hold those on our list in prayer. 

For Those in Our Congregation: 
Lyle Kuehn
Lynn Dale 

Mark Rogers
Melanie Kubischta 

Sabrina Hurrle 

Jeff Otto 
Karen Erickson 

Ken Beske 
Ken Maxa  

Brian Tonsager
 
 

Dennis Haukoos 
Don Storlie 

Eunice Estrem 
Eunice Ott 
Jack Osten 

Others: 
Cheryl Stewart

sister of Becky Ruen
Ben Borchers

friend of Ava Stiehl
Brian Strese

brother of Jeff Strese

Cory Paulson 
friend of Lori & Mark Rogers

Stephanie Hoelscher 
mother of Tia Burnham
Jon & Caycee Ameter 

friend of Mark & Lori Rogers
 Bonnie Heins

sister of Karen Frame
Kathy McCarthy

 mother of Rachel Fausch
Dick Durgin

grandfather of Dr. Matt 
Beth Syverson 

married to Sharon Syverson’s 
grandson, Jordan

John Honermann
brother of Margaret McNab

Mark Dorn
 friend of the congregation

Jerry Bolton
son of Gladys Bolton
Mary Laschinger

mother of Tom Laschinger
Joe Deutsch

nephew of Doug & Phyllis Hullett
Eric Holmgren

son of Lucy Hurrle
Ray Buechele

father of Brian Buechele

 Ron Kay 
father-in-law of Coleen

Keyser 
 Noah Passmore

friend of Ron & Mary
Ovans

Dale Jahr
cousin of Lori Clausen 

Mary Jo Johnson and family as
they grieve the death of Mary

Jo's sister, Pat Bell.

Sharon Buckley, family &
friends of Gary Berges as they

grieve his death.

Diane & Aaron Brack, family,
and friends as they grieve the

death of Roger Brack.

Family & friends of David
Elvestad as they grieve

 his death. 

Mark Ostgarden and family as
they grieve the death of Karen
Ostgarden, wife and mother. 

  

In the Military:
Nick

nephew of Don, John & Mariann Storlie
Rachel Estrem

serving in the National Guard
Courtney Johnston

niece of Denise Kanfield
Andrew Johnston

nephew of Denise Kanfield
Matthew Johnston

nephew of Denise Kanfield
Brenden Rogers

nephew of Mark & Lori Rogers
Josh Dennehey

son of John Dennehey

Christian Weidling
nephew of Sherri & Mike Mohn

Max Baker
grandson of Sandy Cross

Sandy Cross 
Sharon Syverson 

Sharon Thompson 
Susie Stiehl

For Those Who Mourn:
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In Loving Memory
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Roger Brack

Gary Berges

Gary Berges, formerly of Champlin, Minnesota,
passed away on Tuesday, December 31, 2024, at
Good Samaritan Specialty Care in Robbinsdale,
Minnesota. A Memorial Service was held at
Saturday, Jan 11, 2025, at Christiania Lutheran.

Brack, Roger age 82 of Elko-New Market passed
away January 3, 2025. The funeral service was held
on Monday, January 13, 2025 at Christiania
Lutheran Church.



February 2025 Calendar
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Saturday, February 15, 2025
8:00 am Men’s Bible Study

Sunday, February 16, 2025
9:00 am Sunday Worship with Communion

and Bells
10:00 am Coffee Hour

10:15 am Sunday School

Monday, February 17, 2025
Youth Plant Sale Kick-Off

6:30 pm Foundation Meeting

Tuesday, February 18, 2025
8:00 am Bible Study

10:00 am Staff Meeting
Noon: Newsletter Deadline

Wednesday, February 19, 2025
Noon: Announcement Updates Due

5:00 pm Nitty Gritty Church Band Rehearsal
5:30 pm Dinner

6:00 pm Worship with Communion Begins
6:30 pm Chancel Choir

6:30 pm High School Youth Group
6:30 pm Confirmation
7:10 pm Youth Bells

Thursday, February 20, 2025
10:00 am Bible Study

Sunday, February 23, 2025
9:00 am Sunday Worship with Nitty Gritty

Church Band & Chancel Choir
10:00 am Coffee Hour

10:15 am Sunday School

Tuesday, February 25, 2025
8:00 am Bible Study

9:30 am Women's Bible Study
10:00 am Staff Meeting

5:20 pm Singles Dinner Offsite

Wednesday, February 26, 2025
11:00 am Book Club 

Noon: Announcement Updates Due
5:00 pm Adult Bells

5:30 pm Dinner
6:00 pm Worship Begins

6:30 pm Chancel Choir
6:30 pm High School Youth Group

6:30 pm Confirmation
7:10 pm Youth Bells

Thursday, February 27, 2025
10:00 am Bible Study

Sunday, February 2, 2025
9:00 am Sunday Worship with Communion

10:00 am Coffee Hour
10:00 am News at 10

10:15am Sunday School

Monday, February 3, 2025
9:30 am Prayer Shawl  

Tuesday, February 4, 2025
8:00 am Bible Study

10:00 am Staff Meeting

Wednesday, February 5, 2025
9:30 am Quilters

Noon: Announcement Updates Due
5:00 pm Nitty Gritty Church Band Rehearsal 

5:30 pm Dinner Begins
6:00 pm Worship with Communion Begins

6:30 pm Chancel Choir
6:30 pm Confirmation

6:30 pm High School Youth Group
7:10 pm Youth Bells

Thursday, February 6, 2025
10:00 am Bible Study

4:30 pm Missions Team
5:30 pm Financial Review Committee

6:30 pm Ministry Board

Sunday, February 9, 2025
Missions Sunday

9:00 am Sunday Worship with Nitty Gritty
Church Band & Chorister Choir

10:00 am Coffee Hour
10:00 am Worship Team Meeting

10:15 am Sunday School

Tuesday, February 11, 2025
8:00 am Bible Study

9:30 am Women's Bible Study
10:00 am Staff Meeting

6:00 pm Christiania Council

Wednesday, February 12, 2025
11:30 am Offsite Women's Lunch Bunch

Noon: Announcement Updates Due
5:00 Adult Bells

5:15 pm Youth Bells
5:30 pm Dinner Begins

6:00 pm Worship Begins
6:30 pm Chancel Choir
6:30 pm Confirmation

6:30 pm High School Youth Group

Thursday, February 13, 2025
10:00 am Bible Study



Building Hours 
Monday-Friday

 9:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

Other Contacts 
Sunday School 

Superintendents: 
Jill Spors 

Angie Wubben
Confirmation
Coordinator: 
Kim Robertson

Christiania Staff 

 
26691 Pillsbury Avenue
Lakeville, MN 55044
Phone: 952-461-2283
Email: office@clclakeville.org 
Website: clclakeville.org 

Jon Rhodes
Senior Pastor 
Office: 952-461-1236 
Cell: 612-743-5725
pastorjon@clclakeville.org 

Joy Knoppel
Associate Pastor 
Office: 952-461-1237 
pastorjoy@clclakeville.org 

Dr. Matt Steinbron
Music Minister 
Office: 952-461-1239
worship@clclakeville.org 

 

Christiania Church Council 
President: Brian Buechele 

Vice-President: Bruce Lundeen 
Secretary: Crisa Weerts 
At-Large Members: 

Jon Oney
Vonny Laddusaw

Adam Fausch
Dan Hurrle

Robin Martin
Treasurer: Linda Heine 

Senior Pastor: Jon Rhodes 
Associate Pastor: Joy Knoppel 

Altar Guild Chair: Jane Ward 
Bells Director: Debbie Lundeen  

Christiania Lutheran Church: Let’s Connect
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Coleen Keyser
Office Manager 
Office: 952-461-2283
office@clclakeville.org

Linda Heine
Treasurer 
Treasurer@clclakeville.org 

Alyssa Dale
Communications Manager
Office: 952-461-2283
communications@clclakeville.org

Cliff Martin
Custodian 
Office: 952-461-2283

Ministry Board 

Missions 
Cindy Hildreth
Daron DuLac

Julie Oney 
Beth Minea

Charlie Fausch
Pastor Joy Knoppel

Stewardship
Lori Clausen
Eric Weerts

Christian Donovan
Pastor Jon Rhodes

 *Needed 

Worship
Robin Martin 

Tania Gutierrez
Jane Ward 

Joan Eckdahl 
Dr. Matt Steinbron
Pastor Jon Rhodes 

Membership 
Anne Schindeldecker

Jon Oney
*Needed

Congregational Life
Mariann Storlie 

Donna Silverness 
Lucy Hurrle

Dona Jo Braun

Property 
Brad Smith 

Dave Mohling
Jeanne Nash 
Bruce Mohn 

Evangelism 
Tia Burnham

 *Needed

Children, Youth & Family 

Cindy Hildreth 
Lucy Hurrle 

Jane Ward 
Kim Robertson 

Anne Schindeldecker 
Pastor Jon Rhodes 

Jackie DuLac 
 Susie Stiehl 

Kim Robertson 
Pastor Joy Knoppel 

Christiania Leadership 

Denise Kanfield



26691 Pillsbury Ave
Lakeville, MN 55044

952-461-2283

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

February 2025

This newsletter is published monthly as a ministry of Christiania Lutheran Church of Lakeville,Minnesota. Articles are due by the 18th of
each month. Do you have questions, suggestions, or items to include in the next edition? Contact the church office at:

office@clclakeville.org

mailto:office@clclakeville.org

